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owner, compounder, proprietor, or vendor of such patent medi-
cine, proprietary medicine, nostrum or specific shall have ob-
tained from the Provincial Board of Health permission to
employ more than 10 per cent. of alcohol in the composition of
said patent medicine, proprietary medicine, nostrum, or specific.”

TuE President again desires to call the attention of members
of the Ontario Medical Association to the annual meeting for
1906. As was announced some time ago, the meeting will be
called at 8 p.m., on Monday, August the zoth, the evening pre-
ceding the inauguration of the British Medical Association’s
meeting, and will take the form of a purely business session.
The prestige of the greater meeting to follow should not
diminish the sense of responsibility of the members to their local
society. Such important businzss as the closing of the business
of this year and the intelligent preparation for a successful meet-
ing in 1907 dematds a wide and sympathetic interest in the
welfare of the Association.

ExaMINERs at Manitoba Medical College:  Anatomy,
theoretical—Dr. Pullar and Dr. McKenty. Anatomy, practical
—Dr. England, Dr. Elkin, Dr. Burridge and Dr. McKay.
Physiology—Prof. Vincent, Dr. Prowse and Dr. E. W. Mont-
gomery. Chemistry—Dr. Parker and Dr. Laird. Histology—
Dr. Bell and Dr. Webster. Matrica medica and therapeutics—
Dr. Devine and Dr. Field. Surgical anatomy—Dr. England and
Dr. Davidson. Medical jurisprudence—Dr. Rogers and Dr.
‘Qutherland.  Bacteriology and pathology—Dr. Bell and Dr.
Webster. Sanitary science—Dr. Douglas and Dr. O’Donnell.
Medicine, theoretical—Dr. Jones and Dr. Simpson.  Medicine,
clinical—Dr. Macdonnell and Dr. Popham. Surgery, theoreti-
cal—Dr. Todd and Dr. Chown. Surgery, clinical-—Dr.
Blanchard and Dr. Chown. Obstetrics and children—Dr. Mac-
Calmar and Dr. MacArthur. Gynecology—Dr. Grey and Dr.
McLean.  Ophthalmology—Dr. Smith.  Otology—Dr. Good.
'C. M.—Dr. Hardle and Dr. Cunningham.

Tur monthly meeting of the Medical Association of Van-
couver, B.C., was held on the 12th February in the Board of
Trade rooms. Dr. Underhill, President, was in the chair, and
Dr. J. M. Pearson was Recording Secretary. Two questions of
considerable interest to the public were dealt with, namely, the
petition presented to the Hospital Board last week by doctors in
the city, asking that staff appointments at the hospital he made



